
 

 

Town of Goshen 
Select Board meeting 
Minutes of Meeting 

July 8, 2019 
 

Present:  Bob Bell, Bruce Nadeau, Dianne Craig, Mindy Chadwhick, Jerry Pritchett, Raymond Wentzell 

Alicea Bursey, Steve Bursey, Mike Batista, Cindy Rouillard   

The meeting came to order at 6:30 pm  

• The check reports were reviewed and signed. 

• Alicea updated the Select Board on broad band internet service.  Alicea stated she will write 

a letter asking comcast to upgrade the phone lines.  She will need the backing of the Select 

Board.  Bob made a motion to have Alicea write the letter Bruce 2nd the motion. 

• Mindy Chadwhick stated she received a parking ticket at Gunnison Lake (Goshen Ocean) for 

parking in the cemetery parking lot where signs are posted cemetery parking only.  Mindy 

asked Chief Andersen to waive the ticket.  Chief Andersen stated he does not waive any 

parking tickets and suggested she talk with the Select Board.  Bruce stated if the Board 

waived the ticket it wouldn’t be right for all the other people who have paid their tickets. 

Dianne and Bob also agreed not to waive the ticket. 

• Jerry Pritchett stated he purchase the property on Nutting Road from an on line auction from 

the Bank.  The property has trash, metal and junk on it.  The Select Board hired an attorney 

to get the property cleaned up when the bank owned it.  Jerry asked if the Select Board could 

help with the clean up since the board had already contacted the town attorney.  Bruce stated 

when he purchased the property the problem is now his.  Bruce stated the town does not use 

tax payers dollars to clean up properties. 

• Raymond Wentzell stated he received a letter from town council, delivered from the Sheriff.  

The letter is in regards to Mr. Wentzell cutting the trees at North Cemetery without the Select 

Board or Cemetery Commission approval.  Mr. Wentzell said Ronald Kempton hired him to 

cut the trees and he also paid Ray for the job.  At the time Ronald was on the cemetery 

commission.  Raymond said the Select Board never asked him to come to a meeting to 

discuss the situation.  He feels he did nothing wrong and did the town a favor because the 

tree was top heaving and going fall down onto the head stones sooner or later.  Mr., Wentzell 

stated he has talked to about 100 people in Goshen in regards to the tree removal and not one 

person thought it was a bad to remove the tree.  Mr. Wentzell asked how the figure of 

$42,000 was established.  Bob said the letter was written under the direction of town council.  

Bob told Ray he could talk with town council or his own attorney. 

          Bruce made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm.  Bob 2nd the motion. 

 


